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May 9, 2013

Ms. Genny Donart, P.E.
Isaacson & Arfman, P.A.

128 Monroe St. NE

Albuquerque, New Mexico  87108
RE:
Westside Medical Office  (Revised for Building Phasing)

B13-D022A
4410 Irving Blvd. NW

Grade & Drain Plan for Grading Permit 


PE Stamp:  4/17/2013
Dear Ms. Donart: 

More than four years have passed since the previous Grading and Drainage plan was approved for Building Permit and SO-19 on this site.  This revised plan must be updated to meet current criteria, including but not limited to water quality and harvesting features. 

Based upon the information provided in your submittal received 04-18-2013, the above referenced plan cannot be approved for Grading Permit.  
If only a Grading Permit is sought, the plan needs to identify specifics of what work will be performed under that permission (e.g.- earthwork, storm drain, etc.), and show interim facilities for sediment control following grading, to serve until Building Permit is issued and construction begins.  Also, an Erosion and Sediment Control (ESC) Plan is required prior to grading on this site.  

Based upon the level of completeness of this plan, I suggest that you address the following comments, and resubmit for Grading, Paving and Building Permit, with SO-19 Permit. 

Please review and address the following issues for Building Permit level of approval:  

1. Hydrology is requesting that proposed landscape areas be depressed to retain/infiltrate the rain that falls on them, and where possible, route storm runoff through these areas for water quality and water harvesting benefits.  
2. The Line type used for the private storm drain system on the plan does not match the Legend for that system. 

3. Show the existing 24” RCP Storm Drain (and 6” WL) in the Public Easements along the west edge of the parcel (ref. City Project 5828.91).  Provide sufficient, as-built pipe grades to ensure no conflict with the proposed improvements.  

4. Update the “SO-19 Notice to Contractors” to reference COA Standard Spec Update #8, and the NM One Call number of “811.” 

5. Regarding the new Detail Sheet, CG-501:

a. Dimension the thickness on the Rock Swale Detail.  

b. The ½” Expansion joints seem very close together on the Curb Opening Detail. 

Please advise your client that because this site exceeds 1.0 acre, any Grading or Building on this site will require a SWPPP, and that an Erosion and Sediment Control (ESC) Plan, prepared by a NM Registered Professional Engineer, must be submitted to and approved by this office, prior to Building Permit approval and start of grading.  
If you have questions, please email me at grolson@cabq.gov or phone 505-924-3994.  
Sincerely,

Gregory R. Olson, P.E.

Senior Engineer

Orig:
Drainage file   B13/D022A
c.pdf
Addressee via Email  GennyD@IAcivil.com 
Fred Arfman via Email  FredA@IAcivil.com
	Richard J. Berry, Mayor
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